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Newsletter of the ts lands Servtce Agenctes ~ other Commun.tt:H News 
~ 
~ 2001 VOLUME 21 ISSUE 6 

~ 
THE FIFTH MAINE REGIMENT COMMUNITY CENTER 

P.O. BOX 41, PEAKS ISLAND, MAINE 04 1 08 

The Fifth Maine's annual Open House will be held on Sunday June 24, 2001. The day begins 
with a Pancake Breakfast from 8 -11 am. The menu includes pancakes, Canadian bacon,juice, 
fruit and coffee. Cost is $4 per adult and $2 per child. Guided tours of the building will be 
available beginning at 11 am, followed by a special presentation, A Busy Cradle: The Seven 
Washburn Sons, at 2 pm. The guest speaker will be Barbara Arsenault, an interpreter from the 
Norlands Living History Center, the Washburn Estate in Livermore. The Washburn family was 
one of the most influential families in Maine during the Civil War era. 

We are also sponsoring a Tour of the WWII Long Island Navy Depot on Saturday June 16 
with USM professor Dr. Joel Eastman as our guide and the Long Island Historical Society as our 
hosts. A chartered boat will depart Peaks at 9 am and return to Peaks about noon time. Cost is 
$15 per person. Pre-registration is required as.space is limited. Please call Kim at 766-5514 to 
reserve your place .. 

Open hours at the Fifth Maine for the 2001 season are: 
June & September: week-ends; 11 am to 4 pm 
July & August: week-ends; 11 am to 4 pm 

weekdays; 1 to 4 pm 

Please stop by and pick up a brochure describing all of our summer programs! 

DO YOU HAVE BOOKS TO DONATE? 
The annual BOOK SALE, sponsored by The Friends of the Peaks Island 

Library, will be Saturday, July 21, 2001, 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the Community Room. 
We would love your book donations, especially children's books, CDs antj .video 
tapes. Also spare bags. We will be setting up and sorting books in the community 
room the day before the sale, Friday, July 20, between 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. so please 
drop them off then. If you need other arrangements or would like to volunteer to 
help, call Rhonda at 2483 or email brhonda1@maine.rr.com Thank you for your 

support! 



FROM THE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

With the warmer weather finally here, we would like to remind 
everyone that you need to get a fire permit to burn anywhere on the island. 
With the shortage of rain, fire permits across the state have been suspended, 
when we get a substantial amount of rain, we will be able to give out 
permits. 

Bikes are out, does your child have a helmet? Remind your child of 
bike safety, we are seeing some children riding double on bikes that are 
made for one rider. 

Dogs should be leashed and licensed, is your dog? 

Watch out for traffic, this is the time of year when our summer 
visitors start to come back to the island. We are running radar in an effort to 
keep the speed on the island safe. The speed limit anywhere on the island is 
20 mph, except by the school when the school is in session, there it is 15 
mph. 

Enjoy this sunshine. 

Peaks Island Land Preserve 

The PILP spaghetti dinner on May 11th, at Brackett Memorial Church, 

celebrated our new conservation easement on 98 acres of Peaks Island. It was a 

lively, well attended affair. Some PILP members and some newcomers too signed · 

up to help in the near future to collect 'basic data' on land which PILP owns or holds 

in easement. This includes making clear the boundaries, walking and documenting 

trails, describing the terrain, the vegetation, the marshlands, etc. We also need to 

clean up debris. Volunteers for task forces are very welcome. The next PILP board 

meeting is on June 6, at 6:15 pm, at the Brackett Memorial Church. We hope to set 

some dates for this work, then, so come if you can. Or call Liz Loewald at 766-4461 
for information. 

Three members of the Oceanside Conservation Trust came to the 

island on May 8, as they do once a year, to inspect (and admire!) Battery St~ele. Two 

members of the PILP board went along. As you may know, Battery Steele is owned 

by PILP, and OCT holds its conservation easement. 



.,-

PEAKS ISLAND LION'S CLUB 

We have been notified that Lion's International at its next international convention will be 
honoring the memory of Jimmy Brown and Carlos Cantone. 

Officers for the coming year are: President 
I st Vice Pres 
Secretary 

Frank Schilling 
Denise Gaal 2nd Vice-Pres Paul Donaldson 
Carl F. Ingraham Treasurer Francis Gay 

Summer Book Discussion 

There will be a Summer Book Discussion open to all on three Tuesday evenings 
at 7 pm at the TEIA clubhouse in July and August. The Book Discussion is a cooperative 
effort of the Trefethen-Evergreen Improvement Association (TEIA) and the Friends of 
the Peaks Island Library. 

The dates are July 10 (for Plainsong by Kent Haruf), July 31 (for Master and 
Commander by Patri ck O'Brian), and August 14 (for House of Mirth by Edith Wharton). 
There will be sign-up sheets with a brief description for each book at both the Library and 
at TEIA. When you sign up, please indicate if you would be willing to help lead the 
discussion. Depending on how many sign up, those attending may divide into smaller 
groups so everyone will have a chance to speak and be heard. There will be refreshments, 
and volunteers to help with those are also welcome. 

For more information, check at the library or call Monica Freeman (766-20 10). 

MUSICAL NOTES 

PEAKS ISLAND MUSIC ASSOCIATION 
Plans are underway for the PIMA summer concert series at the Fifth Maine. The first 

concert of the season is scheduled Wednesday, July 11, and will feature the ever-popular 
Portland Opera Repertory Theatre Young Artists in their production of Rossini's Barber of 
Seville. Mark your calendars for July 25, August 8, and August 22 for other exciting 
programs, and check the Bud Perry Memorial Kiosk for further information on this and other 
items of musical interest. 

PEAKS ISLAND CHORALE 
Calling all singers! Rehearsals have begun for the Peaks Island Chorale's summer 

concert. The group will perform August 22 as part of PIMA's Wednesday-evening series at 
the Fifth Maine. All island singers, all voices, old members and new, are invited to 
participate. Rehearsals are Monday evenings from 7:30 to 9 :00. Please call Faith York, 
766-5763, if you' re interested . 

RENAISSANCE VOICES AT FIFTH MAINE 
The Portland-based a cape/la ensemble, Renaissance Voices, directed by Harold 

Stover, will return for its thi rd annual concert on Peaks Island, Saturday, June- 23, at 6 
p.m. " Sing Spring! " will feature sacred works by Palestrina and William Byrd, madrigals by 
Thomas Morley, and songs by modern composers Paul Hindemith, Billy Joel, and Harold 
Stover. Island residents Stephen Wallace and George and Cevia Rosol sing with the 15-
voice group. Admission is $6 at the door. For further information, call 766-0059 or visit 
www.RenaissanceVoices.org . 



UMBRELLA COVER MUSEUM SUMMER HOURS 

The World's Only Umbrella Cover Museum, located at 62-B Island Avenue, will be 
open some during the month of June. Watch for the OPEN sign, or call for hours. 
New exhibits include Animal Covers and Really Pretty Covers. Starting June 30th, 
the museum will be open Wed. - Sat.11:00 - 3:00, and Sunday 12:00 - 3:00. Other 
hours are always possible by calling director and curator, Nancy 3. at 766-4496. 
Admission requested is $2.00. Volunteers are still needed for various jobs. 

PEAKS ISLAND NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION NEWS 

The general membership met on May 8. Charles Enders and Arthur Fink were elected to fill the 
unexpired terms of two former Steering Committee members, Marianne Jaffe and Suellen 
Roberts. Volunteers are needed to serve on a nominating committee for the election in August to 
replace outgoing members Bob Hurley and Don Webster. Island Institute Fellow James Essex 
reported on the "Peaks Island Mapping Project." James detailed the use of modem software to 
create an up-to-date data base combining various topographical maps and aerial photography. 
"Layers of information" depict such things as high/low tide markings, roads, trails, wetlands, 
buildings, parcels, zoning, and land in conservation. The Island Institute will continue as a 
partner with Peaks and the city of Portland to keep the data current and to make information 
available to citizens. A joint meeting on June 20 (6:30PM at Brackett Church) between PINA 
and the Peaks Island Land Preserve will explore the potential value, task definition, and skill sets 
for another Island Institute fellow to follow James. Peaks Elementary School Principal Barbara 
Hoppin spoke about a pending $592,000 grant which will, if .approved, provide a number of 
school and community services. "Project Joy" (Joining Old and Young in Lifelong Learning) is 
designed to: (1) enrich before & after school programs, (2) address teenage and other student 
behavioral problems, (3) provide a physical and emotional wellness program for seniors, children, 
etc., (4) start an adult education program (computer skills, etc.), and (5) deal with other situations 
unique to island living. The next meeting of the Steering Committee Vv'ill be Tuesday, June 12 at 
7:00 PM. in the Community Center. 

Ladies Auxiliary Unit #142 News 

Thank you for your patronage at our Annual Memorial Weekend Bake Sale and for your Poppy 
donations. We enjoyed visiting with old friends returning to Peaks for the holiday and meeting new 
ones visiting for the first time. 

All proceeds from the bake sale and our winter breakfasts go toward the Scholarship Fund. Recipients 
of the Scholarship monies will be selected by the Auxiliary members at our June meeting and will be 
published in the July Star. Individual winners will be also be notified by mail. 

Auxiliary meetings will be suspended for the summer months starting in July and will resume in 
September. Look for the announcement in The Star. 

HA VE A GREAT SUMMER!!! 



Loretta Voyer Fund 

The Loretta Voyer Fund was created in November 2000 for the purpose of 
transporting individuals who are undergoing chemotherapy. Island volunteers will 
provide a door-to-door service, via car ferry, to and from the treatment facility. Already 
it has been used and we need your continued support. 

The Casco Bay Health Center and Casco Bay Lines have endorsed this program. 
The following islanders are committed to initiating and executing this project: Judy 
Baldi, Claire Filliettaz, Patty Gardner, Jerry Garman, Rita Johnson, Deborah Kendall, 
Monique Levesque, Kathleen McCarthy, Judy Piawlock, and Suellen Roberts. 

All islanders are invited to participate in this endeavor, be it with vehicle, as 
driver, companion, or with tax-deductible monetary gifts to help defray expenses. Please 
call Claire or Monique (766-2220) or write to: The Loretta Voyer Fund, 13 Greenwood 
Street, Peaks Island ME 04108. Peaks Islanders have always been a generous and 
supportive group. We look to one and all to help make this needed service a success. 
If you need to use this service or know of anyone who needs to use it please call 766-
2220. 

SENIOR NEWS 

Twenty-six seniors were present at the May potluck luncheon. After lunch the 5th 

graders from the school sang, "This is your Island" to the tune of This is your land. They 
also presented us with May baskets. We are so pleased to have them come. 

Be ready to pay dues of $5 at the June meeting, if unable to attend you can send 
the $5 dues to Dan Murphy at 43 Meridian Street, Peaks Island. If you have any 
questions he can be reached at 766-5849. The June meeting will be held on the 11 th

. 

Location still not determined because of construction. Contacts will let you know the 
location. 

The Lobster Bake will be held on July 9th
. Tickets are: $17.00 for Lobster 

$16.00 for Steak 
$1 1. 00 for Chicken 

Tickets can be purchased from Denise Macaronas. Sign up is on her door. 

Peaks Island's Health Center News 
26 Sterling Street PO Box 52 766-2929 

Medical Services: SUMMER HOURS START JUNE 20: Wednesday, Thursday, 
Friday, Saturday, 8 -4. Until then, Mary Libby, RN, FNP, will see patients on Mondays 
and Thursdays between 8:30 and 4:30, and Dr. Martin will be on the island every other 
Thursday afternoon. For an appointment, call 766-2929 or Dr. Martin's Windham office, 
892-7055. Appointments are appreciated, but Walk-Ins Are Welcome. 

Dental Services: The hygienist will come to Peaks on Wednesdays, June 20 and 
July 18. For an appointment, phone the Center for Community Dental Health, 874-1025, 
ext. 3005. Leave a message for Wanda on her voice mail and she will return your call as 
promptly as possible. 

Podiatrist: A podiatrist from Dr. Dorsey's office will be here Wednesday; July 11. 
For an appointment, call 76 1-3889. 

Acupuncture: Marshall Woodward will be on maternity leave for the summer, 
beginning June 1. If you have any questions about acupuncture or would like a referral to 
another acupuncturist, you may call her at 874-4058. 



Creativity 

Students and adult creativity both at our Pe~ Island School and in 
our community never ceases to amaze me. We are busy planning for next 
year but also enjoying the finish of a very creative and productive year. 

We'd like to share some of our creativity. We invite the community 
to our Music Show on Tuesday evening, June 12

th 
at 6:45PM and of course 

to the fifth grade graduation on Monday, June 25
th 

at 9:45AM. 
Meanwhile, here is another piece of the students' creative efforts that 

the LEAD group sang with the seniors at their luncheon. 

CASCO BAY GARAGE 

May 21, 2001 

This Is land Is Your Island 

111is land is your land, this land is my land, 
From the city of Portland, to our own Peaks Island, 
From Greenwood Gardens to Battery Steele, 
This island was made for you and me. 

While I was walking, a long Snake Alley, 
I saw above me, a towering birch tree, 
I saw below me, a little garter snake, 
This island was made for you and me. 

This island is your island, this island is my island, 
From the ferry dock, to the Fifth of Maine, 
From the ice-cream store, to the Peaks Island School, 
This island was made for you and me. 

54 Commercial Street P.O. Box 7525 Portland, Maine 04112 (207) 761-9591 

Dear Casco Bay Garage Patrons, 

Summer is almost here, which means we are approaching our busiest season. We ask that monthly 
cardholders use their access card for every entry and exit at the garage. If you must pull a ticket, be 
sure to present it to the booth attendant when you exit. Please remember that riding a bicycle, scooter 
or skateboard is not permitted in the garage. 

We currently have over 160 people waiting for year round spaces. I truly appreciate everyone's 
patience while the list moves so slowly. Current customers may drop their monthly payments at the 
booth or mail them to the address above. As always, if I can answer any questions for you please call 
or send an email and I will get back to you as soon as possible. 

Thank you, 

Ruth Demers, ruthd@maine.rr.com 
Casco Bay Garage 



Peaks Island Branch Library News 
OPEN: Tues. 2-8; Wed. 10-4; Fri . 10-2; Sat. 8-1 2 noon 

PreSchool Story Time Wed. 10: 15AM Infants and Toddler Time, Fri . 11 AM 
Telephone: 766-5540 

Adult Book Discussion will meet Tuesday, June 5, at 7 PM in the Community Room. 
Rhonda Berg has chosen Four Letters of Love by Nail Williams for the discussion. Please also bring your 
ideas for next year's books to this meeting. 

In July and August, the Trefethen-Evergreen Improvement Assoc. (TEIA) is hosting a joint library/club 
book discussion at their clubhouse, open to all, but you will need to sign up. See article elsewhere in this 
month's STAR. Book Discussion at the library will resume in September. 

Fiction 
Berg, Elizabeth 
Russo, Richard 
Tyler, Anne 

Nonfiction 
Angell, Roger 

Never Change 
Empire Falls 
Back When We 
Were Grownups 

New Books at the Library 

Bradley, M Zimmer 
Roth, Philip 
Watkins, Paul 

Pitcher's Story: Innings With David Come 

Priestess of A val on 
The Dying Animal 
The Forger 

War Letters: Extraordinary Correspondence From American Wars 

Watch the bulletin boards for details of the "Summer Reading Program 2001 - A Library Odyssey." 

******************************************************************** 
Friends of the Peaks Island Library Film Program 

6/2 6 PM - Muppet's Treasure Island (G) 99 min. 8 PM - Armageddon (Pg-13) 144 min. 
6/9 6 PM - The Secret ofNimh (G) 83min 8 PM - The Blues Brothers (R) 133 min 
6/ 16 6 PM - Babe Pig in the City (G) 96min. 8 PM - Stop Making Sense (NR) 99min. 
6/23 6 PM - MicroCosmos (G) 76min. 8 PM - Strictly Ballroom (PG) 94min. 
6/30 6 PM - Cats Don't Dance (G) 77min. 8 PM - Cutthroat Island (PG-13) l 18min. 

STAR OF THE SEA STUDIO' S 

ON SUNDAY MAY 20 th. WE HELD OUR SPRING SHOW IN GREEH"\"'1OOD GARDENS 
PLAYHOUSE. I ~ HAS A GOOD SHOW. ON BEHALF OF OUR STUDENTS AND THERE FAMILYS 
J WOULD LIKE TO THANK THE PEAKS ISLAND LIONS CLUB FOR THEIR SUPPORT. WE 
ARE A NON PROFIT COMPANY, SF.RVING THE ISLANDS AND PORTLAND FOR COMMUlHTY 
PROGRAMS.IN PORTLAND WE ENTERTAIN AT THE LOCAL NURSING HOMES , AND ON THE 
ISLAND WE ARE HAPPYt~ERFORM FOR THE SENIOR CITI ZENS ON MONDAY JPLY 9th. 
FOR THEIR CONVENTION DINNER. SOME OF OUR RIVERTON STUDENTS ARE PL&~NING 
TO COME FOR THAT , AND FOR THE LIONS VARIETY SHOW ON MON.AUG. 13th AND TUE. 
AUG. 14th. WE WELCOME THEIR SUPPORT FOR THE ISLAND SHOWS. ALSO SINCERE 
THANKS TO LUCIE MORABITO AND HER FA~ILY FOR THE IRLOYAL SUPPORT, AND WELCOME 
DOMENIC MORABITO TO OUR STUDIO. HE WILL JOIN OUR DANCE PROGRAM SOON. 
WE WILL BE WORKING ON OUR SUMMER SHOWS,AND NURS I NG HOME VIS ITS THE NEXT 
FEW MONTHS . WE HOPP. TO CONTINUE I N SEPT. WITH A NEW SEASON OF ENTERTAINMENT . 
A CHRISTMAS SHOW AND SPRING SHOH . . 

ONCE AGAIN , SINCERE THANKS.TO OUR STUDENTS FROM PORTLAND AND THE 
I SLAND AND TO . THE PEAKS IS LAND LIONS CLUB , OUR LOYAL SPONCERS . 

HAVI; A GREAT SUM!1ER. GOD BLESS . 
MUSI CALLY YOURS 

DOREEN AN D CO . 



Summer 2001 at TEIA 

Trefethen Evergreen Improvement Association (TEIA) has been part of 
Island life since 1912. We encourage and welcome all islanders to join 
and participate in our many activities . We offer programs for children 
and adults, including tennis, sailing, bridge and day camp for children. 
NEW THIS YEAR: art lessons, and Book Club! Stop by to meet the new 
Club Manager, Greg Rogovin when we open on Friday, June 22 with a 
Porch Gathering from 6-8pm. Get together with old friends and meet 
new ones . For more information and membership applications contact 
Jane Kavaney (5891) or Mary Sora (5TT2). 

PEAKS ISLAND CHILDRENS WORKSHOP 

Many hands make light work! The Facilities Committee thanks all the 
volunteers who were able to donate their time for our annual Clean-Up day 
on May 19th . The weather was most cooperative. We were able to wash all 
windows, in and out, rake and clean the playground, sand and refinish our 
decks and railings, paint our vestibule and enjoy fresh baked muffins, 
blueberry coffee cake, and great company all in three hours! WHEW!! 

The Board of Directors is pleased to announce that Colleen O'Halloran has 
been hired as the new Executive Director of the Workshop. Colleen is 
currently working as Associate School Age Director at the Greater Portland 
YMCA. She will be working with and learning from Janine from June 18th 

through June 29th and will begin her responsibilities on June 30th
-

The Workshop was recently presented with a Certificate of Appreciation on 
Early Childhood Professionals Day from Cumberland County ACCESS for our 
29 years of continued involvement with the children in our community and we 
thank them for acknowledging our professionalism! We would also like to 
thank those parents who thoughtfully gave us cards to show their 
appreciation for the care we provide for their children. It's nice to be 

appreciated! 

The Workshop will be offering CPR and First Aid training through the 
American Heart Association sometime in June if we can get a group 
together. The cost will be $10.00. Contact Jon Kelso here at 766-2854 if 
you are interested. 

The Food Pantry, located in our building, is open during our hours of 

operation Mon.-Fri . from 7a.m. to 6p.m. 



. , 
PEAKS ISLAND SUMMER CHAPEL SERVICES 

Holy Trinity Chapel, a seasonal Episcopal chapel, will begin its 49
1h 

season on Julyl. 
Services include Holy Communion and a homily, and are held every Sunday morning at 
8:00 a.m. at the Brackett Memorial United Methodist Church. We are looking forward to 
our summer worship and activities. We hope you will join us. 

lBracketi Memorial United Methodist Church 
9 Church St. Peaks Islancl, Maine 766-5013 E-Mail: Pea.kslsleRev@aol.com 
Rev. Johanne Dame Roherta Deane Lay Leader 

Worship Service & Church School 10 am Sunday 
Sunday June 3rd: Pentecost & C hildren's Sunday 
T uesday June 5th United Methodist Women 11:30 at the church 
Sunday June 10th: First Annual Youth Service 
Saturday June 16th 1 pm Memorial Service for Mary Dennison 
Friday J une 22nd & Saturday June 23rd Annual Church Tag Sale 

Memorial Service for Mary Dennison will be at l pm on Saturday June 16th at Brackett Memorial 
United Methodist C hurch and will he followed by a reception. Those who wish to help with the 

reception please contact Cheri Goguen or Roberta Deane. 

Brackett Memorial UMC Annual Tag Sale: We'd love your rummage ... clothes, hooks, household 
items, bric a brae, unwanted and strange Christmas presents. .. .. P lease he sure they' re in good 
condition and clean, however, since carting real trash to the cl.ump costs eats into any profits of the 
event ...... Call 766-5013 fo arrange pick up or drop things by the parsonage until J une 17th or at 

the church 4fter that. Thanks! 

St. Christopher's Catholic Church 
15 Central Avenue Telephone: 766-2585 

Pastor: Father Fred Morse 
Parish Council: Pastoral - Jean O'Toole and Marie Watson 

Financial - Ed Daranyi and Chris Hoppin 
Bookkeeper: Louise Cattivelli 

Mass: Sundays at 12 noon until Father's Day, June 17th when we begin 
our new Summer Schedule of Sunday Masses at 8:30 AM and 10 AM. 
Please check island bulletin boards for updates. 
Sacraments/Faith Formation: 

Rite of Reconciliation: Ask the priest before and/or after 
Mass or call Father Fred for an appointment. 

Baptism: Please call the office to make arrangements. 
Marriage: Please call Father Fred at least six months in advance: 
First Communion/Confirmation: Call Janet Dye at 766-2395. 

Do you want to know more about the Catholic Church? 
RCIA, the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults answers questions and begins 
the process. For information, please call Claire and Monique at 766-2220. 
Parish Center Activities: Weight Watchers - Mondays, 6:00 PM; Blood 
Pressure Screening - Thursdays, 10 AM; AA - Thursdays at 6:00 PM 



JUNE ACTMTIES on PEAKS ISLAND 
Sponsored by Portland Parks and Recreation 

·-.,. 

To reserve the Community Room, you must contact Denise (766-2970) at least 2 days in advance. A written request must 
be filled out before the room can be scheduled (forms are available from Denise). If Denise is not available, please leave a 
message for Keith Hansen at 874-8870 during regular business hours. Denise works for Portland Parks and Recreation on 
Mondays, Thursdays, and Fridays. Please note: Denise will be out of the office on Thursday and Friday, June 14 and 15 
(vacation days) and the entire week of June 25 (talcing a week-long course at USM on aging). 

** ISLAND HAPPENINGS - OPEN TO ALL ADULTS** 

MOVIES ON PEAKS ISLAND: THE BISHOP'S WIFE 
Thursday, June 7 1 :00 pm at the Community Center 

This comedy/fantasy stars David Niven, Loretta Young and Cary Grant ( could be a real tearjerker!) 

MUFFINS and COFFEE 
Wednesday, June 27 10:00am at Virginia Paton's cottage - Back Shore 

Please bring your own mug & muffins. Please leave a message at 766-2970 if you need directions (by Monday, 6/25) 

LOW IMPACT EXERCISE PROGRAM (using videos)- OPEN TO ALL! 
This free, on-going program meets on Monday and Thursday mornings 

9:30 to 10:30 am in the Community Room 

** OFF-ISLAND TRIPS: OPEN TO ALL ADULTS** 

Pre-registration required. Sign-up sheets are on Denise's bulletin board in the Com. Ctr. Phone registrations begin on June 
4 (leave message at 766-2970). Each trip has a small transportation fee. Minimum for each off-island trip is 8. 

SHOPPING and EA TING "DOWN SOUTH" (BIDDEFORD): Reny's, Bargain Barn and Goodwill 
Friday, June 8 10:00 am boat/ no later than 4:30 pm return 

ARUNDEL BARN PLAYHOUSE: SMOKEY'S JOE CAFE 
Wednesday, June 20 12:45 pm boat/5:35 pm return 

Step back to the '50's with songs like Yakety Yak, Nothing but a Hound Dog, and over 30 more! 
Cost: $ 19 includes theater and transportation in a school bus 

This trip will be hosted by Ray Carter. Deadline to register and to pay is Friday, June 15 

"MYSTERY" LUNCH and GARDEN TRIP to PLAINVIEW GARDENS 
Friday, June 22 10:45 am boat/no later than 4:30 pm return 

AFTERNOON TRIP TO MAXWELL'S FARMS 
Mondav, July 2 12:45 pm boat/3: 15 pm return 

EVENING TRIP TO HEAR "THE MAINE SQUEEZE" in FALMOUTH 
Monday, Jilly 2 5:00 pm boat/8:15 pm return 

• 

Pack your picnic baskets and bring your blankets for this GREAT family entertainment show at the Gazebo in Falmouth 

SENIOR LOBSTERBAKE: GREENWOOD GARDENS 
Monday, Julv 9 Noon-time meal/entertainment to follow 

Pre-registration required. Deadline to register is Monday, 7/2. Cost for lobster is $17; steak is $16 and chicken is $11 

AMERICAN RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE and AMERICAN HEART ASSOCIATION JUMP-A-THON 
Monday, Julv 23 2 :00 - 7:00 pm at Greenwood Gardens 

Volunteers needed to make phone calls, register people, donate blood and jump! Please leave message for Denise at 766-
2970 if interested in helping out. Planning meeting on Monday, June 18 at 11:00 am at Greenwood Gardens 
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